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SHEVINGTON PARISH COUNCIL 

 EXTRA-BOUNDARY PLANNING APPLICATIONS 

POLICY 

This Policy was approved by Shevington Parish Council 

 at their meeting on 

…………………………25 February 2010……….…………..……. 

 

Introduction 
There may be occasions when applications (either in West Lancashire or in adjacent areas of 

Wigan) may impact on Shevington Parish.  The impact will depend upon the location of the 

development and/or its scale.  Developments adjoining the boundary in places such as Appley 

Bridge and Shevington Moor may well have the greatest impact. There could be other 

developments further away from the boundary that may still impact on the Parish Council’s 

area.  Examples of this are the relocation of Standish and Shevington High Schools on a site 

to the east of Shevington Moor and further developments in the Appley Bridge Area of 

Opportunity and along Skull House Lane. 

 

Policy 
Shevington Parish Council will respond to consultations on planning matters carried out by 

neighbouring local authorities and other public bodies. 

 

Shevington Parish Council will examine and comment on (if necessary): 

 Applications adjoining the boundary in the Shevington Moor and Orrell areas of 

Wigan and the Appley Bridge area of West Lancashire. 

 Major applications within three miles of its boundaries in any direction. 

Procedure 
The Clerk will screen the Planning sections on websites of relevant local authorities and bring 

applications that meet the above criteria to the attention of the Parish Council. 

 

Any other relevant information should also be brought to the attention of the Parish Council.  

J W Maloney 

Chairman 

 


